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ACTIVITY ALLIANCE BOARD MEETING SUMMARY
Held on Thursday 26 July 2018 at Trafford House, Chester Road, Manchester M32 0RS

1. Overview

26 July 2018 Board Meeting was held at the Trafford House in Manchester – the location of one of the two Activity Alliance offices. Sarah Brown-Fraser, Activity Alliance Marketing and Communications Manager, was in attendance as an observer having been appointed a Trustee at the Greater Sport Board. Simon Atkins, who had overseen Activity Alliance audit, from PKF Cooper Parry, was also in attendance to update Trustees on the result of the audit. 
2. Trustee Report and Accounts, Annual Report and Presentation from Auditors.

Simon Atkins presented an overview of the Trustee Report and Accounts 


including updates, changes and amendments to the document. A positive opinion had 
been issued on the Directors’ and Trustees’ Report and the audit had not identified any 
necessary auditor adjustments. Trustees approved the report unanimously. The Chair thanked Barinder Dale and the rest of the team for the hard work and commitment to preparing this outstanding set of Accounts. 
3. Chief Executive Annual Review

Following an annual review discussion between the Chair and Barry Horne, 


Chair reported that this had been another extremely positive year of personal 

achievement and delivery for Barry Horne and Board
congratulated him on the quality of his leadership and overall management 

of the business.
4. Finance Pack – June 2018

Board heard that the finances for all areas of the organisation were in good 


order and on track against forecasts.
5. Chair’s appointment

Phil Friend as Chair of the Nominations Committee reported that eight 

candidates had been long-listed and four short-listed and interviewed. Phil


confirmed that the quality of candidates was good. Phil thanked all involved for 

the engagement in the process.
6. Trustee appointment



BH briefed the Board on the planned appointment process of both Board and 


Member Nominated Trustees. Board would be updated on the results of the 


recruitment once it had been finalised.
7. Report from Research Summit and the Benefit Research.


The Chair reflected on the event, which took place on 26 June 2018 -- including 

the excellent choice of venue and the strength of the new Activity Alliance 

branding at the summit. There were over 150 leaders from a wide range 

of organisations and the balance of the agenda was outstanding. The Chair


congratulated the organisation on this event and very much hoped this would 
be the first of many conferences hosted by Activity Alliance. 
Elliott Johnson, Research and Insight Manager, briefed the Board on the Benefit Research.

8. Presentations/Discussion with the Manchester Team.


Members of staff from the Manchester office – Sarah Brown-Fraser, Elliott 


Johnson and Jannine Walker (National Events Manager) briefed the Board on 

their areas of work. 

9. Activity Alliance and Safeguarding and Anti-Bribery Policy


Jannine Walker reported that the Children and Young People Safeguarding 

Policy had been updated and was presented to Board for approval.

Board considered and approved the Anti-Bribery Policy 
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